# CRABTREE VALLEY BAPTIST CHURCH



March 8, 2021

Please mail all correspondence to: P.O. Box 30954, Raleigh, NC 27622

Church location: 4408 Lead Mine Rd Raleigh, NC 27612 Phone: (919) 781-5345
Email: cvbc@crabtreevalleybaptist.org Website: www.crabtreevalleybaptist.org
Church Office hours: Monday-Thursday 9am-3pm (closed on Friday)



## **Guest Speakers for March**

March 14 - Dr. Rev. Bill Duke March 21 - Rev. Johnny Richards March 28 - Rev. Michelle Anderson



3/7 Iva Snyder 3/14 Ben Best Next Deacons meeting: Tues, Mar 16



Daylight Saving time begins
Remember to move your clocks forward
on Saturday night!

#### **Church office information:**

Music Director • Risa Poniros
Secretary • Peggy Utley 781-5345
cvbc@crabtreevalleybaptist.org
Website updates/maintenance
webmaster@crabtreevalleybaptist.org



# The JOY of Giving

If you are anything like me, it's difficult to see a new year on a calendar without doing some reflection. Wow! What a year 2020 was! Like many people, unfortunately, I have also had the feelings of being overwhelmed, along with weariness, sadness, anger, and depression. When I am feeling overwhelmed, the mission trips to Guatemala are one of my lifelines.

Last year, I thought this was also taken away as no Americans were allowed to enter Guatemala. But in God's time, the opportunity suddenly appeared in December for me to be part of only a few people who have tried to bring help to the Guatemalans since March 2020. The Guatemalans have every reason to be despondent this last year, angry at their country and angry at God. I could tell so many truly heartbreaking stories, if I had a book and not just a newsletter! I heard many stories of family crises, corrupt government, no food, restrictions and no jobs. Some people have given into this despair and violence is prevalent. One family lost a newborn baby who was alone in a hospital because the mother was not allowed to travel across town to the hospital. The same week, their other son was killed in a shooting. But within the community of Grace Ministries, where they hear the Gospel story and learn that God loves and cares for them, the faith and joy I experienced was amazing.

Deidre, the director of Grace Ministries, and I talked a lot about stories of the past year. She spoke about how she is so proud of her teaching staff who have used their own small resources to take on the responsibility of helping their Guatemalan neighbors while international help was so limited. When the school and feeding center had to shut down in March, the teachers immediately started delivering food to every family in the Colegio J.E.T. school. Deidre wrote in her blog about how amazed she was that they were able to afford to give away so much more food, because they now fed the whole family, not just the student. This comes at the same time that their income from mission groups fell to \$0. She says, "We are grateful the Lord is allowing us to serve these people in the midst of dark times. We are thankful He has surrounded us with people who help show the love of Christ through meeting needs. We wish each of you could look into the tear-filled eyes of a mother as she expresses her gratitude. We see the children run towards their weekly food bag. We wish you could hear the Guatemalans as they pray a blessing over the people in the United States." Deidre tells about examples like a teacher giving a child one of their own pairs of shoes, a precious commodity there; finding a job for a father who had gotten involved with alcohol and was not supporting his family; taking food to an elderly grandmother in tremendous need; and driving a family 2 hours into Guatemala City to get some supplies. She says, 'They don't only talk about the love of Jesus, they show the love of Jesus, and the teachers made no fuss about it, they did not seek any praise'. The teachers helped the 11 of us on the trip to serve dinner to 1000 people, the children and their families. This is no small task! I never believed I could snap so many green beans! I was able to finish Christmas ornaments with 300 children with the teachers help (and Spanish translation)!

Continued on back

## The JOY of Giving - continued

Deidre's blog, 'The Joy of Giving', started my journey into thinking about how much joy I experienced that week. Her story is a modern-day version of the biblical story of Jesus praising the widow who gave everything she had as an offering in the temple. She tells of a teacher who had Deidre keep back a little of her pay each week for her 'savings' account. She is a single mother with several children of her own to support, whose roof has holes and tin walls need replacing. She came to Deidre one day and wanted a little of her 'savings' to give to a friend who was very sad because she had nothing with which to buy a high school graduation gift for her daughter. Deidre said she wanted to offer just to give the woman some money herself, 'but to quote Bro. Johnny Tucker, "Never rob someone the chance to bless others!" Deidre gave her the money from her 'savings' and asked if she wanted Deidre to help her write a note or even just write her name on the gift. Deidre said 'she just smiled and said "It's a secret!" She left my office grinning from ear to ear. She actually bounced as she walked away, thrilled to be able to bless someone else. And the Lord spoke to me, "Now that's the true JOY in giving." Can I express the joy in giving that I experience when I am able to be such a tiny part in helping the Guatemalans? It is so difficult for me to put in words because there is just so much to tell. On this trip, I got to meet my sponsored child, Jefferson, and his sister, mother, father and grandmother. The joy in their faces as they opened a few gifts I brought them from the US, and as we spent an afternoon buying shoes and eating McDonalds and ice cream is indescribable.

I watched as the children BOUNDED out of a school bus crammed with around 120 people (yes - in the midst of COVID). They were so excited to attend an American type Christmas party with decorations, trees and ONE Christmas present for each child. Their joy reminded me of how I think the perfect Christmas morning should be. You would have thought the children received a whole Wal-Mart toy section! The children recited the entire Christmas story scripture and sang carols like Joy to the World and The Little Drummer Boy, and of course Felix Navidad. This was all in Spanish, but it was totally recognizable even to me who is completely language challenged. The children were so excited to be on stage (which our men got built literally a couple hours before the first party) and have an audience clapping for them. The expressions on the parents faces were so proud, it was a beautiful sight. My thought as I watched and listened was how do we get back to this joy; how do we teach our children again to be so happy and thankful for one toy and a bag of food?

Every time I go to Guatemala, God speaks to me, reminds me of His care and grace. This trip was mostly about Joy. God very deliberately reminded me that even in the mess of the world in 2020 how specifically He provided for my every need, far beyond what I could have even imagined to ask for, and certainly so far beyond what I deserve, and all in His perfect timing. I keep my own blog on these trips, and when I'm getting down, I do go back and read it. I also check in with the leaders in Guatemala, and I even plan what I can take next time. Our first devotion on this trip was about the shepherds' joy and about why and how God sent usthe first 17 people allowed to provide aide. Could God have sent us so that we can see the joy there and spread it to others? Do we recognize how God has exceedingly, abundantly blessed us above all that we ask or think?

On last year's trip, I prayed for God to help me know if His plan was for me to continue with the crazy schedule I live with (wishing all the time that the answer would be 'no'), but I firmly got His answer as 'yes'.

Continued, next column

# **Prayer Concerns:**

### **HOME**

Dianne Ferguson – receiving treatment at Duke Faye Hayes – upcoming eye surgery Virginia Dixon – recovering from knee replacement

Virginia Dixon – recovering from knee replacement Norwood Walker – Randy's father, under Hospice care

Anne Barden Jetta Lewis

Charlotte Phelps (friend of Jean's)

Marci Phelps – Charlotte's daughter (friend of Jean Glosson)

### **REHAB & CARE FACILITIES:**

Anne Jenkins – Morningside on Dixie Trail - Room 132 Johnnie Grubbs – Cambridge Hills of Pittsboro – Room 208 Greg Small – Atria Oakridge- Apt 214 Bonnie Wright – The Reserve at Mills Farm in Apex OTHER:

Sonshine Person of the Week
The Price family – Missionaries in Wales

# The JOY of Giving - continued

Now looking back, I recognize how He was faithful and honored my obedience, even as I still struggle and fight my own wishes almost daily!

The majority of the Grace Ministry community is not scared of COVID. They say that they had faith in God in 2019, why not now? Dear God, please bless us with this kind of faith. Keep us from fear. How many times does the Bible say, 'Be not afraid' or 'Fear not'? He will never leave you nor forsake you. Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged. (Deut. 31:8) Fear not, for I am with you; be not dismayed, for I am your God. (Isaiah 41:10) And the angel said to them, 'Fear not, for behold, I bring you good news of great JOY that will be for all the people. (Luke 2:10)

I pray we allow God to show us His JOY. Although so many doors seem to be closed right now, I pray we allow God to open the window to our own ministry opportunities so we all experience the JOY of Giving!

Fear not! Cheryl Walker



SHARE THE SONSHINE
Person of the week - March 7-13
Greg Small Apt 214 Atria Oakridge
10820 Sandy Oak Lane Raleigh, NC 27614



Thanks to our Properties Committee who has worked with Jan-Pro, our cleaning service, to complete the cleaning, stripping, and waxing of the floors in the Fellowship Hall, Coffee Room (Choir Room) and Kitchen. This certainly improves the appearance of our lower level. If you are using these areas, please be careful to protect these floors when you are moving furniture. Thanks for your cooperation in keeping these areas in good order.